Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626

Benton City, WA 99320

Phone:  509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

June 24, 2019
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) Monday meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 8:00AM.

In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Mike Gray, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Ivy Johnson. Water user Lindsey Walchili.
1.  June 11, 2019 meeting minutes. Director Wilson moved to approve the meeting minutes, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

       24  $4,088.97
  Director Wilson moved to approve voucher 24, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
3.  Lindsey Walchili
 Ms. Walchili  at 1101 Ana Jean Ave stated that she came to the meeting to dispute a repair invoice for improper winterization. The Operations Manager stated that he had spoke with her husband on the phone and explained why the District bills for improper winterization; it is the home owners responsibility to winterize their deliveries when the water goes off. Ms. Walchili stated that they had winterized the delivery but she would like to go ahead and pay the invoice.

4.  Administrative Report

· Presented approved meeting minutes for signatures
· The Office Manager stated that she is going through all 1739 parcel numbers and comparing owner names and addresses with the Treasurer’s website to correct the parcel databases
5.  Maintenance Report

· They replaced filter #11’s solenoid and reprogrammed it
· The Operations Manager stated that last Thursday the fish screens went off line, he shut them down and rebooted them but that didn’t work so he had to clean them manually until the software tech could come out, they are back up and running
· There is construction going on up past Montana, the Operations Manager found that the dole valve had been removed. The Operations Manager called the owner and the owner stated that the water truck driver removed it in order to fill his truck faster for dust control. The owner came to the office and paid the delivery tampering fee and paid for a dole valve to consolidate his water during construction
· La Buena Vida update; the Operations Manager stated that the owner called and wanted the District to do a locate at La Buena Vida, the Operations Manager stated that it was the owners responsibility to have it located
· They have been flushing vaults and PRV’s
Director Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30AM.
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